Hidden Hollow Elementary School Community Council Meeting

October 23rd, 2018

- In attendance: Rachel Groom, Natalie Crockett, Melissa Taul, Teri Bartschi, Nicole Brower, Missy Checketts, Mrs. Hickenlooper, Mr. Davies, Mr. Mrs. Gamble, Mrs. Siglin, Mr. Truesdell
- Absent Kim Horinek

Agenda:

- Ron Clark Academy Discussion Takeaways from the RCA Training
 - Very energizing what we want for our house meetings
 - Teachers working one on one with students.
 - Some of our teachers have already started implementing these strategies
 - Students are taught to be respectful leaders.
 - One student running two non-profits
 - Kids see themselves in a different way, as an agent of change.
 - Involved in a lot of extracurricular activities.
 - High expectations for students and teachers
 - Students stand to respond, all eyes on that student.
 - Everybody is listening
 - Stand up and project students have something important to say.
 - Tracking following speakers with eyes and heads.
 - Southern Culture
 - Dancing
 - What fits us here at Hidden Hollow.
 - Essential 55
 - Books with manners
 - Teaches Respect
 - Greatest room to grow trust between teachers, students, parents
 - Houses are helping
 - Creating a culture of community here at Hidden Hollow.
 - Problems with Houses
 - 100 kids is a lot, need to find a way to make it more personal.
 - Space issues.
 - Share with other house parents
 - o How do we spread this to the other teachers?
 - House moms help
 - Needs to be part of the school culture

- Professional Development Book group idea
- A work in progress It won't happen over night.
 - Hidden Hollow is doing a great job!
 - Our school can build our own culture
 - We need more energy!
- Literacy Conference for K-2 Ms. Siglin
 - o How to make reading hands-on?
 - o 3 way approach
 - All of Ms. Siglin's students have made "mega progress" so far this year
 - Created a year of lesson plans
 - Materials
 - Cards letter cards, sounds,
 - Blending Board
 - Books
 - Conference coming to Utah in 2019
- Parking Lot Update How can we safely improve traffic flow?
 - Two new crosswalks to help traffic flow
 - Kids won't have to cross traffic!
 - Cone area designated area for drop offs
 - Training video for parents
 - Traffic Video From Meadow Elementary:
 - https://www.facebook.com/MeadowElementary/videos/315637738987995/
- Online Safety What's our plan for this year?
 - Netsmartz Assembly
 - o PTA White Ribbon Week?
- Conference Approval
 - o Budget \$16000
 - Ron Clark \$9000
 - More \$7,000 + \$5400 = \$1200
 - Literacy Conference = \$1200
 - o Mrs. Beers and Mrs. Watson Behavioral Science
 - Nov. 2nd \$169 + subs
 - UCET Technology Conference
- Motion to approve Behavioral Science Conference by Rachel Groom
 - Seconded by Mrs. Taul
 - Motion passes unanimous
- Training at the district on Oct. 30th.
 - o Mr. Truesdell and Rachel Groom are registered

- Motion to adjourn by Rachel Groom
 - o Seconded by Missy Checketts and Melissa Taul